





16 October 2020

Dear Parent/Carers

Since I last wrote to you, we have received notification from parents of further student positive cases of Covid19. Fortunately, these students have been isolating at home all week and no further action is required at this time.

As you will be aware, the Government has placed our local area into Tier 3 restrictions from midnight tonight but this does not affect school opening and schools must remain open at this time. Providing your child, and everyone at home remains well, they should continue to attend school as normal. However, if you have any concerns at all please ring us or contact us via familysupport@lathom.lancs.sch.uk before sending your child into school. This email address and inbox is monitored every day, including at the weekend, so we will be able to reply to you quickly.

These new restrictions may also have further impact on your family and personal circumstances. Please contact us on familysupport@lathom.lancs.sch.uk if you need any support in these challenging times.

I would like to thank you once again for your ongoing support at this uncertain time for us all. Student attitude and commitment to learning have been superb, both in school and at home, and they must be commended for responding to our high expectations and maintaining their PROUD values despite the ongoing situation.

Yours sincerely

OMGausraith

Mrs J M Galbraith Headteacher BA (Hons)











